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 1 UNION SQUARE, MILFORD, NH 03055 TEL: (603)249-0620 WEB: WWW.MILFORD.NH.GOV  
STAFF MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: December 7, 2020 

To: Planning Board 

From: Kellie Walsh, Town Planner 

Subject:    Frederick and Celia Lorden Trust (owner) and Gio Realty LLC (applicant) – Conceptual 
discussion for a 48 unit residential development.  The parcels are located at an unnumbered lot 
and 19 Ponemah Hill Road in the Residence B and Limited Commercial District.  Tax Map 43, Lot 
44 and Lot 45. 

 
 
BACKGROUND/PROPOSAL: 

Map 43, Lots 44 and 45 are located on Ponemah Hill Road in the Residential B and Limited Commercial zoning 
districts.  Currently, lot 45 has a single family home and lot 44 is vacant land. 

The applicant is before the Planning Board to discuss a conceptual site plan to construct two buildings consisting of 
24 units each and 3 stories high.  The applicant is proposing to do a lot line adjustment, moving the shared line 
between lot 44 and 45, to gain the proper frontage and access to lot 44 as it does not currently have any frontage or 
access on Ponemah Hill Road. 

In addition to detailing the proposed improvements, the applicant will be seeking input from all Boards regarding 
the next steps in the regulatory approval process and any other recommendations to assist the applicant if they 
decide to move forward with a formal application in the future.  A conceptual review/discussion shall not bind the 
applicant or Planning Board.  

STAFF COMMENTS: 
1. The maximum density calculation for Residence B zone for multifamily dwellings served by municipal 

water and sewer is five units per acre.  The maximum density may be reduced by the Planning Board based 
on recommendations of other qualified consultants. 
 

2. Staff would recommend a traffic study be conducted for the Ponemah Hill Road and Nashua Street 
intersection prior to any approval of development.  This intersection is currently rated “F” per DOT 
standard and therefore any increase in volume to this intersection should be accounted for and 
improvements should be considered. 
 

3. The minimum frontage requirement is 150 feet.  The applicant has shown they can comply with this by way 
of a lot line adjustment. 

 
4. The maximum height requirement for Residence B District is 35 feet.  The applicant should confirm the 3 

story buildings are compliant with this. 
 

5. In addition to a lot line adjustment approval, the applicant will need to receive subdivision approval due to 
having more than 5 units (Milford Development Regulations, Section 5.08 Open Space Conservation 
Developments) and per Milford Development Regulations, Article III Section 3.01Definitions: 
Condominium.   
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STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: 

Listen to the applicant’s presentation; provide feedback and any recommendations for their consideration in order 
for them to proceed with formal applications.  Please also discuss any typically required/recommended items that 
the Board would be expecting should a formal application be submitted in the future. 
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Data shown on this map is provided for planning and informational purposes only. The municipality and CAI Technologies are not responsible for any use for other purposes
or misuse or misrepresentation of this map.

1 inch = 276 Feet
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